
Entergy Services, LLC
639 Loyola Avenue (70113)
P.O. Box 61000
New Orleans, LA 70161-1000
Tel 504 576 6571
Fax 504 576 5579

Timothy S. Cragin
Assistant General Counsel
Legal Services - Regulatory

December 31, 2018

By Electronic Mail

Basile Uddo, Esq.
c/o Dentons US LLP
The Poydras Center
650 Poydras Street, Suite 2850
New Orleans, LA  70130-6132

Philip Movish, P.E.
Legend Consulting Group
8055 East Tufts Avenue
Suite 1250
Denver, CO  80237-2835

Re: Resolution Directing Entergy New Orleans, Inc. to Investigate and Remediate
Electric Service Disruptions and Complaints and to Establish Minimum
Electric Reliability Performance Standards and Financial Penalty Mechanisms
– CNO Docket No. UD-17-04

Dear Basile and Phil:

Pursuant to Judge Jeffrey S. Gulin’s Order dated November 19, 2018, this letter is being
sent to notify the Council Advisors (and the Official Service List of this docket) of the Entergy
New Orleans, LLC (“ENO”) 2018 Reliability Projects that will continue into 2019.

It is currently anticipated that eight of ENO’s thirty-two planned 2018 Reliability Projects
will not be complete before year end and will therefore carry over into early 2019.  Two projects
are delayed because they involve pole replacements near Mississippi River levees and the U.S.
Army Corps of Engineers’ regulations prohibit excavation work at such locations at current
Mississippi River levels.  These two projects will be completed when River levels reach
acceptable levels to allow excavation work.  The remaining six projects are expected to be
complete by January 14, 2019, assuming outages that are currently scheduled are able to be taken
timely.  The specific projects that will be carried over into 2019 are as follows:

FOCUS Projects:

FC18N015 -- This project involves two Work Requests that were scheduled to be
worked in late 2018 but were delayed to avoid subjecting the customer to
an outage to perform the work when cold weather was expected.

FC18N020 -- An outage to perform the necessary work is currently scheduled for
January 8, 2019.
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Backbone Projects:

BB18L001 -- This project involves one Work Request that is awaiting approval from the
City’s Department of Public Works to set a new pole and one Work
Request that was scheduled to be worked in December but was delayed to
avoid subjecting the customer to an outage to perform the work when cold
weather was expected.

BB18L002 -- This project was scheduled to be worked in December but was delayed
when a scheduled outage to perform the work was cancelled by the
Sewerage and Water Board of New Orleans.

BB18L004 --  This project involves three Work Requests to replace poles and is on hold
due to the Mississippi River level.

BB18L006 -- This project was scheduled to be worked in late 2018 but was delayed to
avoid subjecting the customer to an outage to perform the work when cold
weather was expected.

BB18L007 --  An outage to perform the necessary work is currently scheduled for
January 5, 2019.

BB18L008 -- This project involves one Work Request to replace poles and is on hold
due to the Mississippi River level.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Timothy S. Cragin

TSC\rdm

cc:   Official Service List (UD-17-04 via electronic mail)


